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February 4, 2022

The Honorable McGeorge Caradine
Mayor of Cotter

PO Box 9

Cotter, AR 72626-0009

RE: Proposed Traffic Signal at the Intersection of Hwy. 62 and Hwy. 62B/Denton Ferry Rd. in Cotter
Dear Mayor,

In response to the City’s request for an updated cost estimate, an operational warrants analysis was
conducted for the referenced location. Based on the results of the review, traffic volumes at the subject
intersection are insufficient to meet the warrants for signalization as outlined in the Manual of Uniform Traffic
Control Devices. The review results differ from our previous 2015 study due to advancements in how traffic
count information is gathered. The 2022 review utilized video surveillance thus resulting in more accurate
turning movements, more specifically, right hand turns coming from Hwy. 62B onto Hwy. 62.

If you need any additional information, please contact my office.

Sincerely,

Steve Lawrence
District 9 Engineer
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